
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  

Getting Things Done 

e-Weekly Newsletter 
July 25, 2018 

Hawk Pocket Park Ribbon Cutting Ceremony 
in the Chollas View Community 

Today, students from the Encanto Day Camp joined me and other Park 
and Recreation staff for a ribbon cutting ceremony for the new Hawk 
Pocket Park, located at 4990 Guymon Street.  The $3 million 
project includes play area structures, a picnic shelter, a walking track, 
fitness equipment, a drinking fountain, and restrooms where children 
and their families can play throughout the year.   

I hope that this new park brings as much joy and laughter to you as 
much as it did the students at the ceremony. 

City Council Confirms Colin 
Stowell as Fire-Rescue Chief 

On Monday, July 23rd, my City Council colleagues and I confirmed 
Colin Stowell as the next Fire Chief for the City of San Diego.  
Fire Chief Stowell has been a part of the San Diego Fire Department 
family since 1988.  He brings a vast amount of experience including 
serving as a fire chief with the Heartland Fire and Rescue and as an 
assistant fire chief with the City of San Diego.   

Council President Cole Funds a Portable Pool 
for the Paradise Hills Community  

With the recent heat waves in San Diego, residents are finding ways to beat 
the heat.  Starting July 30th until August 17th, there will be a portable 
pool in the Paradise Hills Recreation Center that will provide swimming 
skills, promote water safety, and encourage young people to consider 
future careers as lifeguards.  I wanted to provide residents in Council 
District 4 something fun and educational this summer, so I made sure to 
make this portable pool possible this season.  I hope you all enjoy it! 

For more information, please visit 
https://www.sandiego.gov/sites/default/files/portablepoolflyer.pdf  

https://www.sandiego.gov/sites/default/files/portablepoolflyer.pdf
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Thanks for Coming:  Council President Cole at the Coffee and Conversation meeting with San Diego City 
Attorney Mara Elliot to discuss their work at the City, answer questions, and address concerns Council District 
4 residents had in their community.  

Electric Slide and Dinner:  Council President Cole at the St. Michael’s Dinner and Dance Celebration to provide an 
update on the Bay Terraces Community Center and enjoy the company of the attendees.   

Congrats to all of the Grads:  Council President Cole at the 5th grade 
graduation at Carver Elementary School to congratulate and honor the 
students for their academic accomplishment.   

Unity in Community:  Council President 
Cole at Oak Park’s neighborhood watch 
meeting on “How to Call the Police about 
Chronic Party Houses and Other 
Neighborhood Nuisances.” 


